
 

 
 

8 December 2023 

Ref: DOIA 2324-0822 

Stephen Prendergast 
Email: fyi-request-24428-54646f8f@requests.fyi.org.nz  

Tēnā koe Stephen Prendergast 

Thank you for your request of 12 October 2023 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 
(MBIE) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), the following information: 
 

Please supply all communications from 01 November 2022 to present, including but not limited to 
Texts , Emails, Phone records, Social messages where the subject or content included the 
discussion of OIA requests on RAL liquidation or Administration. 

 
On 20 October 2023, MBIE advised you that your request would likely be declined under section 18(f) of 
the OIA, because the information requested could not be made available without substantial collation or 
research. On 10 November 2023, you agreed to amend the scope of your request as follows: 
 

Please supply all communications from 01 November 2022 to present, including but not limited to 
Texts, Emails, Phone records, Social messages where the subject or content included the 
discussion of OIA requests on RAL liquidation or Administration.  
 
Please also include the filter term concession or license. This is likely to reduce the volume to those 
discussions focused on concession transfer.  

Whilst the approach was narrowed with the additional search parameters the results are still substantial. 
A records search on the terms above yielded a total of 1,256 emails. MBIE calculates that it takes five 
minutes to process each email, therefore this would calculate to 104 hours. This does not factor in any 
texts, phone records, social message, and any consultations we may be required to complete. MBIE is 
therefore refusing your request under section 18(f) of the OIA, as the information requested cannot be 
made available without substantial collation or research. 

If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request or this response, or if you require any further assistance, 
please contact OIA@mbie.govt.nz. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
 
Tane Dewes 
Manager Operations Support and Improvement 
Kānoa – Regional Economic Development & Investment Unit 
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